
Stanclift Cove Authority
Wednesday, July 19, 2023
@ 6 pm – Stanclift Cove

Special Meeting

Beach use behavior policies

Called or order:
Meeting was called to order at 6:03 by Penny Miller. Erik Perotti, Aaron Jack, and Melissa Roy
were also in attendance.

Ms. Miller requested the meeting to clarify/discuss some Stanclift Cove policies.

Life jacket policy

If a child has on a life jacket – they can only go up to their waist. If the parent is in the water

with them, they can go up to the parent’s waist.

Infraction Policy

If you are spoken to for an infraction the first is a warning. The 2nd time you are spoken to you

will not be allowed at the Cove for 3 days. The 3rd time your sticker will be pulled for the rest of

the season. No refunds.

Lightning

If it is lightning all patrons must leave the beach and either sit in their cars or leave the Cove. If

you refuse – your sticker can be revoked. No refunds.

If there is a safety concern, there should be two people that talk to the patron. One of them

will be a supervisor.

Penny reached out to our insurance company regarding our liability regarding members not

leaving the beach during a storm when requested officially by supervisors as well as our liability

if someone decides to go into the water after lifeguards have already closed it down and left for

the day. The representative said they would get back to us with answers. As of the meeting

date there hasn’t been a reply.



Discussion of an incident involving a member. The commission decided that the member will

receive a written warning.

Discussion about notifying the commission anytime emergency personnel is called to the cove.

It was decided that in the future should any emergency personnel (Fire/Police/EMS) be called to

the cove then the Waterfront Director should notify all Commission members. If the waterfront

director is not available then the commission member on site will inform all the other members

of the commission (text/group me).

Motion to end the meeting made by at 7:01 by Ms. Miller and seconded by Mr. Jack. approved

by all.


